Draft Meeting Minutes
June 17, 2015

Professional Development Committee Meeting

2:00-3:30 PM Room 121 ECC
Members Present: Laurie Cozzolino, Flex Coordinator; Pamela Kozminska; Emeritus; Vicki  Maheu, BIT APC; Laurel Slater, ESL APC; Diane Goldberg, Counseling; Ernie Romero, CTE; Joan McKenna, HCS
1. Review and accept  May 20, 2015  SDCE Professional Development Committee Meeting Minutes 
2. Old Business:


· Classified Professional Development Update- member not present
· 2015-2016 Committee Membership- no changes or updates reported
· AB 2558: Professional Development Funding- Laurie reported that although AB 2558 has passed into law, there were no funds attached to the bill.  The bill, which will re-define professional development in California Community Colleges, will require all employees, including Classified and Administration, to participate in ‘Flex’ Professional Development Activities. It is not yet clear how this will be implemented, but we hope to have some updates in the Fall. 
3. New Business: 

· SDCE Orientation Presentation- Thursday Sept. 3, 2015 1:30-3:00 PM ECC Rm 184.  How can we encourage attendance, especially for new or recent hires? Members suggested that program chairs/Deans remind new faculty during the Fall Program Meetings, held on Wednesday (the day before the Orientation).  It has also been recommended that we consider offering the Orientation Session later in the semester, as Fall Flex Days tend to be very busy and there are always several important sessions at the same time.  We will continue to post the PowerPoint presentation from the Orientation on the Faculty &Staff Resources page in the Fall.  

· Help for Fall Flex Days Sept. 2, 2015- registration/programs handouts/etc. -8-9 AM, ECC Theater.   Several members have volunteered to help, and Laurie will send out an email reminder in August.
· Laurie brought some examples of PD Plan and Ideas from other programs colleges to share with the Committee.  We were impressed with several of the ‘Flex Days’ programs that some of the other colleges have, and talked about ways to incorporate some of their practices.  We all liked the emphasis on teaching and learning, and classroom practice, in some of the examples.  It also seemed clear that some of the colleges must have substantial resources and support in order to plan such extensive programs. 
· We shared some ideas on what we could do, perhaps on a lesser scale.  One idea that was suggested was having an ’Excellence in Teaching’ Day, where we really focus on teaching skills, reaching students and sharing best practices across disciplines.  We discussed having a day in the Spring, perhaps on a Friday or Saturday at ECC, where we would organize a mini-conference and bring in some special guest speakers, using Senate Funds that are available.  As a Committee, we also continue to strongly support the ‘mentoring’ model of professional development, where faculty both offer and receive on-going support to improve skills, as mentees and mentors. This model works for classified and administrative staff as well.  On-going, sustained efforts such as mentoring often produce the best results in terms of benefits for those involved. Members commented that Informal mentoring continues to be strong at SDCE, but Committee members also continue to hope for more support and resources for strengthening these efforts.  
· 2015-2016 SDCE PD Committee Meetings will be held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month, at ECC, Room 121, 2-3:30 PM unless otherwise scheduled. We discussed having the September 2015 15 Meeting on the 4th Wednesday of the month, rather than the third, to give us time to get back to work. Laurie will follow up on this possibility and email members in August.  Dates will include:

· Wednesday Sept. 16 or 23? 2015
· Wednesday October 21, 2015
· Wednesday November 18, 2015
· Wednesday January 20, 2016
· Wednesday February 17, 2016

· Wednesday March 16, 2016

· Wednesday April 20, 2016

· Wednesday May 18, 2016

· Wednesday June 15, 2016
